
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASSOCIATION NEWS:  

CAC (Citizens Advisory Committee) Meeting: We had our recent 3rd 

Precinct CAC meeting on 15 September. For those of you who don’t know 

this organization is not affiliated with Cypress Point but it is very relevant to 

our neighborhood. We support them in several ways and I’m a board 

member so I’ve decided to share news of the CAC with you. At this meeting:  

¶ Officer of the 4th, 1st, 2nd Quarters recognized 

¶ Guest speaker: Pastor Jackson of Enoch Baptist on Strengthening 

Police and Community Relationships 

¶ 3rd Precinct Crime report-see WAVES report below 

¶ City Department Reports 

o Parks and Recreation 

o Probation and Parole 

o EMS 

o VB Elections 

¶ Student Rep Report-Bayside 

¶ 50/50 and Door Prize drawings 

¶ Cookies for everyone. 

Our next meeting is at 6:30 on October 20th at Williams Farm Recreation 

Center. The meeting is free and open to all.  
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Election Time: The election season for the 2023 Board is now open. 

Currently we have a slate consisting of President: Bill Filbert, 1st VP: Dr. 

Richard Hamlet, 2nd VP: Wes Neal, Treasurer: John Bilzor. The position of 

Secretary is open. Anyone can “write-In” for any position. The election will 

be held at the November 15th general meeting where you can walk-in and 

vote. You can also vote electronically by sending an email to me at 

wfilbert@gmail.com between now and November 15th.  

Association Meeting: As mentioned above-November 15th at 7PM at the 

CYPT clubhouse. This will be the final tally for the board election, voting on 

several tabled resolutions, and we will have an interesting Guest Speaker. 

Please come and support your association.  

Association Dues: The 2022 dues collection process is over. Sadly, several 

past members now not in good standing will be dropped from distribution 

after this newsletter. The 2023 collection process will start next February 

with the distribution of the hardcopy annual newsletter. As always we 

prefer payment by check and used in conjunction with the associated form. 

We are investigating electronic payment mechanisms at this time.  

Website: Don’t forget to check out our website from time to time. Located 
at: https://cyptca.com/ 
 

Halloween Contest: Let’s not forget the annual Halloween decoration 
contest. There will be judging on Saturday, October 29th at about 5 PM. Your 
distinguished panel of judges tends to favor gaudy displays of lighting but 
we’ve moved it to an earlier time so we can also marvel at very creative 
displays. A fabulous award will be awarded as grand prize.  

 

CPERT: Several of us have started a committee with the object of writing a 
disaster plan for the community. A draft procedure will be reviewed at a 
meeting on October 11th at the club at 6:30 PM. All are welcome to attend. 
The finalized version will be presented at the 15 November meeting.  
 
 

mailto:wfilbert@gmail.com
https://cyptca.com/
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Disaster Prep: Know evacuation zones and potential evacuation routes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

This is us-No Zone 
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Crime Prevention: The scammers are still hard at work. 

¶ Be skeptical. Never share personal information such as email addresses, passwords, your name 

and address, or other information that may help scammers steal your identity. 

¶ Use Trend Micro Check to detect scams and stop spam text messages for FREE. 

¶ Enable two-factor authentication. Adding this feature to your accounts will enhance its 

security. 

¶ Do your research before purchasing items. Take a few minutes to review the company. One 

easy way to check if itôs legitimate is to do a web search for its name and then add the words 

ñscamò or ñreviewsò. 

¶ Be cautious of suspicious payment requirements. Scammers often ask for payments via wire 

transfer, crypto currency, or gift card, which are harder to track and cancel than other payment 

forms. 

¶ Crypto currency Scams 

¶ These scams entice you with celebrity endorsements and promises of easy money to try to trick you into 

downloading harmful apps and exposing your personal information. 

 

These scams also employ phishing emails embedded with fake links, which, when opened, take you to a 

fake crypto trading website that looks identical to a legitimate one. It can be exceptionally hard to tell a 

fake site apart from a real one.  

 

Crypto currency scams also come in other forms, which often involve free items, enticing prizes, or easy 

investments. 

 
Attempted Car Break-Ins: After a fairly quiet spring it seems that they are at 
it again. Please lock your car and remove valuables-especially firearms. Your 
basic thief wants your purse, laptop, and change but the more committed 
criminal wants to take your gun and your car off on a joy-ride so they can 
pretty much have fun elsewhere at your expense. AND TURN YOUR PORCH 
LIGHTS ON. As I check out the neighborhood at night I am constantly 
amazed at how dark some areas are. It only costs pennies a night. 

In the Garden:  

Hot weather will likely continue in September in the Mid -Atlantic, but there 

will be mild days, too.  

¶ Stop pruning and fertilizing, as you don't want to encourage new, tender 

growth just before cold weather arrives . But do continue watering plants, 
such as fall vegetables, that are still actively growing.  

¶ Start bringing in  houseplants  that you have kept outdoors during the 

summer. But first, inspect them for insects and other pests that you don't 
want to bring inside.  

https://api.link.trendmicro.com/events/landing-page?product_id=4cc29&source=blog&utm_content=top-5-trending-scams-of-2022
https://news.trendmicro.com/2021/06/29/two-factor-authentication-everything-you-need-to-know/
https://www.thespruce.com/the-7-best-houseplants-for-beginners-4767423
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History Corner:  

. September 2, 1864 - During the American Civil War, Atlanta was captured by Sherman's 

Army. "Atlanta is ours, and fairly won," General William T. Sherman telegraphed President 

Lincoln. 

September 2, 1945 - President Harry Truman declared V-J Day (Victory over Japan Day) 

commemorating the formal Japanese surrender to the Allies aboard the USS Missouri in 

Tokyo Bay. 

September 3, 1783 - The Treaty of Paris was signed by John Adams, Ben Franklin and John 

Jay, formally ending the American Revolutionary War between Britain and the United 

States. 

September 9, 1776 - The United States came into existence as the Continental Congress 

changed the name of the new American nation from the United Colonies. 

September 11, 2001 - The worst terrorist attack in U.S. history occurred as four large 

passenger jets were hijacked then crashed, killing nearly 3,000 persons 

September 13, 1814 - The Battle of Fort Henry in Baltimore Harbor occurred, observed 

by Francis Scott Key aboard a ship. 

September 16, 1620 - The Mayflower ship departed from England bound for America with 

102 passengers and a small crew. 

September 17, 1787 - At the Constitutional Convention in Philadelphia, delegates from 

twelve states voted unanimously to approve the proposed U.S. Constitution. 

September 22, 1776 - During the American Revolution, Nathan Hale was executed 

without a trial after he was caught spying on British troops on Long Island, his last words, 

"I only regret that I have but one life to lose for my country." 

September 29, 1789 - Congress created the United States Army, consisting of 1,000 

enlisted men and officers. 

September 30, 1949 - The Berlin Airlift concluded after 277,264 flights carrying over 2 

million tons of supplies to the people of West Berlin, who were blockaded by the Soviets. 

 

https://www.historyplace.com/civilwar/index.html
https://www.historyplace.com/civilwar/cwar-pix/atlanta.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/civilwar/cwar-pix/sherman-atl.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/lincoln/index.html
https://www.historyplace.com/lincoln/index.html
https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/harry-truman.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/surr-ceremony.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/sept-treaty-paris.htm
https://www.historyplace.com/unitedstates/revolution/revgfx/johnadams.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/unitedstates/revolution/revgfx/benfranklin.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/unitedstates/revolution/index.html
https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/f-scott-key.jpg
https://www.historyplace.com/specials/calendar/docs-pix/sept-constitution.htm
https://www.historyplace.com/unitedstates/revolution/index.html
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Safety Patrol- Fire Pit Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Crime Stats: From VBGov.com 

 
Precinct Crimes Report: August 11-Sept 7 2022 
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CITY NEWS 

 

Flood Protection Program 

The City is currently implementing a comprehensive Flood Protection Program that includes the design 

and construction of flood mitigation projects that will have a ripple effect that safeguards homes, protects 
businesses, responsibly addresses storm water issues, and combats the effects of recurrent flooding 
throughout Virginia Beach for generations to come. With the approval of the FY2022-23 budget, the City 
will absorb the full cost of the $567.5 million Flood Protection Program with no change in the current real 
estate tax rate.    
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CITY NEWS:  

 

 

Making History with Nostalgic VB 
 

As the City sets its sights on its 60th Anniversary in January 2023, we’re honoring Virginia 

Beach pioneers and proud residents with a collection of documentary shorts that tell the 

story of Virginia Beach—then through now—called Nostalgic VB. Help us tell the story of 

Virginia Beach. We'll be highlighting your moments and memories through videos, blog 

articles, social media content, and more as part of our Nostalgic VB series. 

 

The VBAlert system sends messages to registered users via text, email, and phone. 

https://www.vbgov.com/government/departments/communications-office/hot-topics/Pages/NostalgicVB.aspx
https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLnHgAf8Pr_LpvXEnNWo9_CYoJnHx-o49G

